
 
 

 
 
 

      January 7, 2021 
 
 
Your Eminence/Excellency: 
 
I am pleased to share with you a new COVID-19 vaccine educational resource: “Answers to Key 
Ethical Questions About COVID-19 Vaccines”. The purpose of this document is to provide concise 
answers to the most frequently asked ethical questions about COVID-19 vaccines and to provide 
additional resources for further study. It is intended for wide distribution to people in the pews and 
beyond.  
 
I also want to point out that we now have a page on our website dedicated to providing “Moral 
Guidance on Vaccines”. This link is included, with others, at the end of the Q and A.  “Answers to 
Key Ethical Questions About COVID-19 Vaccines” and “Moral Considerations Regarding the New 
COVID-19 Vaccines” are now available in Spanish translations at this same website.  
 
I hope you find these resources helpful! 
 
 

Fraternally yours in Jesus, the Lord of Life, 

 
Most Reverend Joseph F. Naumann 
Archbishop of Kansas City, Kansas 
Chairman       
U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops 
Committee on Pro-Life Activities 
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